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Karen Mitchoff, Chair 

Candace Anderson, Diane Burgis, John Gioia, and Federal Glover 

Contra Costa County Board of Supervisors 

1012 Escobar Street 

Martinez, CA 94533 

 

Re: E-Group Byron Solar Generation Facility 

County Files: #CDZR21- 03259/CDLP21-02010 

      

Dear Chair Mitchoff and Members Anderson, Burgis, Gioia, and Glover: 

  

    The Sierra Club makes the following comments on the East Bay Regional Park District and Save 

Mount Diablo appeal of the County Planning Commission’s approval to proceed with the Byron Solar 

project. 

 

    The Sierra Club commends Contra Costa County’s forward-looking policies for solar energy 

production and for protecting the environment.  The County adopted a Solar Energy Policy in 2020 that 

identifies lands outside the UGB – Urban Growth Boundary and the HCP-NCCP – Habitat Conservation 

Plan – Natural Community Conservation Plan appropriate for large-scale solar development.  The HCP-

NCCP was established in 2007 to protect habitat for threatened and/or endangered species. The HCP-

NCCP has been extremely effective in preserving and protecting sensitive lands of the County through 

mitigation banking and conservation easements.  Additionally, the County amended its General Plan and 

Zoning Ordinance to create the Solar-Generation Combining District which identifies the lands most 

suitable for commercial solar development and excludes major agricultural and sensitive habitat 

resources, balancing the County’s interest in encouraging local renewable energy with its long-term 

planning considerations in East County.   Therefore: 

 

    The Sierra Club supports increasing solar generated power.  Projects such as the Byron proposal merit 

consideration when they are consistent with those policies in the County’s General Plan, Zoning 

Ordinance and the HCP-NCCP and are consistent with County policies and ordinances that protect 

wildlife and habitat.  The Board should take all provisions of those policies into consideration when 

deciding on the appeal. 

  

Sincerely yours,  

 

/s/Paul Seger,   /s/Igor Tregub        /s/Norman La Force 

Chair, Delta Group  Co-Chair, Energy Committee      East Bay Public Lands Committee  
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